Plumsted Municipal Utilities Authority Minutes 
September 20, 2016









Vice Chairman Weirsky called the September 20, 2016 Plumsted Municipal Utilities Authority Meeting to order and asked everyone to stand for the Flag Salute.  Attorney McGuckin read the Open Public Meetings Act.
Those in attendance were Edward Weirsky, Robert Minter, Ronald Dancer and Richard Brown.  Committeeman Marinari and Committeeman Wysong were also in attendance.  
Bill List:  Mr. Ylvisaker discussed the current negative bank balance of $3,169.17. He noted since the packets had gone out there had been additional bank deposits which improved the negative balance to $1,080.52.  As noted in previous meetings, revenue from solid waste was not going to be able to continue to cover the operation of the MUA.  The 4th quarter solid waste invoices have gone out and within the next week there would be enough to cover the checks included on the Bill List.  He also noted that the Township had now received funds from the BAN they sold earlier in the day and he planned on meeting with June Madden, Township CFO, and come up with a plan for a monthly or quarterly requisition for the amount of money allocated in the BAN for the MUA.  He hoped that the members would approve the Bill List and he would send out only the checks for which funds were available and hold the check for Waste Management until there were sufficient funds in the account. He further noted he had reached out to the auditor who noted that since the current negative balance was only short-term that this would be acceptable.  Mr. Minter and Mr. Weirsky stated they would approve the Bill List but would not sign any check unless and until funds were available.  
Regarding a solid waste refund, Mr. Dancer questioned the policy regarding refunds when a home is sold which Mr. Ylvisaker explained.  There was also discussion regarding the billing for Lennar through their escrow and not through the MUA.

On motion of Mr. Minter, seconded by Mr. Dancer, the Bill List for September 20, 2016 was approved as submitted with the stipulation that the Waste Management invoice will be held until funds were available.  Roll Call Vote:  All Ayes 
Treasurer’s Report:  The Regular Account had an opening balance on August 16thth of $24,586.30 with operating expenses of $34,440.59 and deposits of $6,685.12 with an ending balance of - $3,169.17 on September 20th.  On motion of Mr. Dancer, seconded by Mr. Brown, the Treasurer’s Report was approved as submitted.  Roll Call Vote:  All Ayes  
Minutes:  On motion of Mr. Minter, seconded by Mr. Dancer, the Minutes of August 16, 2016 were approved as submitted.  Roll Call Vote:  All Ayes
T & M Associates Monthly Update on the Sewer System Design:  Mr. McKelvey gave an update on the sewer project.  He stated that Preliminary Design Engineering was complete and base mapping has been provided to their office and their office is now incorporating utility information on the sub base maps.  Once that is finished, they will be laying out the sewer system.  
Collection System Design:  Coordination with utility owners to acquire their information including location, size, depth, material, etc. is ongoing.  As of this date they received information from New Jersey American Water, PSE&G, Verizon and Comcast Cable.  They were also trying to get additional information from NJ American Water to provide GIS mapping of its facilities which was pending due to signing of a Non-Disclosure Agreement.  T&M has decided to use the marked up plans which NJ American Water had provided instead of pursuing the GIS information. Therefore, there would not be a need to approve Resolution 2016- 04.
Homeowner Notice and Survey Form:  The notice was sent to property owners the week of August 22nd regarding the request to the property owner to provide certain information regarding the location of their septic tank and the depth of the sewer line exiting the home. This information will aid in the design of the depth of the sewer piping in the road.   To date, 175 forms were completed and returned and approximately 40 were returned as undeliverable.  It was noted that once they get into the design, if one of the return to sender homes is critical, they will go back and follow up with them.
Other collection system design is ongoing including a review of the base mapping by design staff; confirmation the mapping is complete and initial development of profiles for several roads in the collection area.  They have also reached out to Maser Consulting to coordinate the connection from Lennar over to Evergreen Road.  
Pump Station Design:  Easement size and location and site layout are being confirmed and the design to commence once influent piping alignment and depth has been set. This is expected to begin within the next week.  Also, further investigation into the required elevation of facilities was performed. Since this was a funded project, NJEIT requires all critical infrastructure to be above the 500 year flood elevation which is 74.10.

Wastewater Treatment Plant Design:  Natural Systems Utilities is proceeding with finalizing the process design and is reviewing the final subdivision plan for plant layout and general grading issues.  They have also initiated tank sizing and layout of plant facilities with consideration being given to future expansion potential.
Permitting:  There was not much activity on permitting to report on.  In July there was a pre allocation meeting with NJDEP on the flood hazard and wetlands area and efforts will resume as the construction plans are prepared.  
New Jersey Environmental Infrastructure Funding Program:  T&M has coordinated with the PMUA to secure access to the Plumsted NJEIT project account which will allow initiation of the Letter of Intent.  This is one of the initial submittal requirements of the NJEIT Funding Program which will allow them to populate the project information form and upload documents when needed.  They are also continuing with preparation of a Planning Document which will include Level II Environmental Information required by NJEIT, which will be submitted to NJEIT and DEP by mid October.  They have also retained sub consultants for cultural resources and threatened and endangered species investigation and their field work is underway.  Their studies will be part of the Level II Planning Document but will not be completed and forwarded to DEP until sometime in December.
Schedule:  The design and permitting tasks and overall plan for providing final construction documents and permit application packages for NJEIT and DEP submittal by February 28, 2017 was on track. The only delay has been with the utility coordination work.  They were shooting for the design and collections system to be completed by the end of the year. 

Executive Director Report:  Mr. Ylvisaker said he should have the 2016 Audit for the October meeting.   
Redevelopment Project:  Mr. Ylvisaker said the Land Use Board memorialized a Resolution granting to Lennar their application for a General Development Permit.  Lennar has indicated it plans to submit their application for preliminary approval of the entire site and some sections for final approval by the end of the year which was in accordance with the schedule.  

There was a meeting with New Jersey American Water regarding the current status of the 3rd well and the possible need for a 4th well.  NJAW has submitted their allocation permit for the 3rd well to NJDEP and hope to have it operational by this time next year.  He felt there may not be a need for the 4th well, but if it was needed Lennar was in the process of entering in to an agreement to purchase the Catholic Church property on Evergreen Road. Lennar is now planning to use the Church property to build the public walkway and to connect their water and sewer infrastructure to Evergreen Road rather than to Jacobstown Road.   
There was a meeting with North Hanover Township with respect to Province Line Road and improvements to the road.  Lennar will be required to make application to North Hanover Township and there was discussion regarding the maintenance of the road.  Mr. Dancer noted that there would be an interim agreement worked out between North Hanover and Plumsted that Plumsted would maintain the road for the period of time the PILOT is in effect and at the end of that 30-year period it would revert back to North Hanover Township.

Finance Plan:  Mr. Ylvisaker said the Redevelopment Committee met with the new Redevelopment Counsel Matthew Jessup regarding the Financial Plan.  A draft of the Financial Plan was discussed and will be forwarded to Lennar for their review and comment.  There was discussion with respect to a Letter of Credit vs. a Corporate Guarantee.  There was also discussion regarding including a special assessment provision in the Financial Agreement whereby if there was a bankruptcy on one of the units owned by Lennar or an individual the Township would be able to collect the taxes on that property.  Also discussed was including Block 40, Lot 18 off Province Line Road which Lennar had purchased after the Redevelopment Agreement was signed.  

Sewer Regulations:  T&M was working on the sewer regulations and an estimate of what it would cost on an average basis for a homeowner or business to tie into the sewer system. It is hoped to have a summary of this cost before the next MUA meeting.

He also had updated the operating budget for the sewer system which he discussed.  He noted, based on the current operating budget, that the cost for the user would be about $60 per month which was in line with the socio economic report which was submitted to DEP.  He said more work was needed on the operating budget and hoped to have more information at the next meeting.  He also hoped to have a draft of the financial assistance plan that has been discussed for property owners.

Committeeman Marinari submitted a letter from the Environmental Commission with respect to natural landscape measures specifically for the Lennar Development and may be Township wide.  He suggested that he meet first with them and report back to the MUA.  Mr. Dancer questioned the MUA’s position in this which was discussed with Attorney McGuckin.

There was discussion regarding the letter from the Fire Marshal regarding the Redevelopment Project.  Mr. Dancer stated he reached out to him and gave him all the contact information for Lennar and suggested that he reach out to him with their concerns.  

Resolutions:

On motion of Mr. Minter, seconded by Mr. Dancer, Resolution No. 2017-03, Roll Call Vote:  All Ayes.
Regarding Resolution No. 2107-04, regarding NJ American Water Information Agreement, this Resolution is no longer necessary and was not acted on.
On motion of Mr. Minter, seconded by Mr. Dancer, Resolution No. 2017-05 regarding Property/Easement Appraisal for Block 40, Lot 4 was adopted.  Roll Call Vote:  All Ayes.
On motion of Mr. Minter, seconded by Mr. Dancer, Resolution No. 2017-06, for a Site Plan Application for 1 Goldman Drive was adopted. Roll Call Vote:  All Ayes.
Vice Chairman Weirsky asked for any public comments.  There were none.

Vice Chairman Weirsky asked for any old or new business.

Since there was no further business, a motion was made by Mr. Minter and seconded by Mr. Brown, to adjourn the meeting. Roll Call Vote:  All Ayes.  The next meeting is scheduled for October 18, 2016 at 6:30PM.






Respectively submitted by:






Nancy Hendrickson, Secretary
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